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	SAFETY COMMITTEE 
John E. Fisher. – Chair 

David Garnice – Vice Chair

David J. Meaders – Vice Chair

Hobart “Hoby” Howell, Jr. Vice Chair

Barbara L. Steiner – Secretary

Barry Johnson – Data Technical Support


October 23, 2011 Meeting with MSFA Safety Committee Meeting Minutes

Pleasant Valley VFC – Westminster, Carroll County MD

The MSFA Safety Committee  October Meeting was called to order at 10:20 a.m. on Sunday, October 23, 2011    Safety Committee  John E. Fisher  at the Pleasant Valley VFC in Westminster,  Carroll County. 17 Safety committee members. Several members of the MSFA EMS Committee and MSFA persons were present: 

Safety Committee member present: Allegany County: Donna Struntz, (Bowling Green), Jim Decker, (District 16), Gunter Corrado & Gerard McGann, (Mt Savage); Cecil County: Robert (Pappy) Hahn (Hacks Point), Vice Chair David Meaders, (Singerly); Charles County: Dan & Bobbie Stevens (Waldorf); Dorchester County: Sec. Barbara Steiner, (Church Creek); Bobbie Aaron, Gene Aaron, (Hurlock); Montgomery County: Thomas Musgrove, (Takoma Park); Worcester: Janet Fisher, Chair John Fisher, (Ocean City)..

EMS Committee Several members of the EMS committee were also present. including Secretary Linda Dousa and Chair Bill Dousa The EMS Committee meeting followed lunch.

Also present were First VP. John Denver, Dan Stevens, Executive Committee, Bobbi Stevens, High School Career Tech Program). Chair Training Committee Johnie Roth, (Bethesda-Chevy Chase, Montgomery)

Salute to the Flag: The meeting was opened with a salute to the Flag and Pledge of Allegiance lead by Chair John Fisher.  

MSFA Officers Reports  Reports Of Presidents:

First VP John Denver – thanked the members for coming to the meeting today.


The Legislation met on the redistricting only.    


Street Smart Safety Seminar is scheduled for this week


MIEMSS Ambulance Safety Summit will take place November 1 at MITAGS. Registration is required.


Executive Committee to meet November 12/13 at Parsonsburg. 


The National Fire Fighers  Foundation Weekend  - had less LODD than in previous years.


Thank you for your time – things are getting better

Committee Chair: John Fisher


1. One goal is to get out to each company and ask for report for seat belt pledge



Frederick County has 100%. Howard County is doing great



Dave Garnice has been to Prince George’s and Baltimore Counties



John has been to Somerset, Wicomico and Worcester counties. 

2. Tire Shelf life: Somerset had discovered the shelf life of tires. 4 companies have experienced tire 


blow outs on fire apparatus. There is a shelf life for tires. Check the side walls for information



On the beltway, tires get worn out before the shelf life becomes an issue. 



Need to check shelf life from time to time especially outlining companies that don’t have many 



calls. From the time of manufactures is 7 years for Michelin tires.


3. Seatbelt Safety – State Law 22.412 – says that you will use the seat belt. 



Prince Frederick had been added to the list for 100% participation. 



We need to push seat belt. 



How many people are authorized to ride emergency vehicles?



How do we help companies that have individuals who say I’m not going to sign the pledge?



Drivers are required under law to use seatbelts



We need to get into stations



New folks are getting it in training –Older members need to be educated to use seat belts



It is on the website



If we push the website we can see what is going on. 



Vice Chair Dave Meaders has set up January meeting for rep from seat belt to give a 




presentation.

 .
4. Safety Committee met with Training Committee last meeting. We will meet with the EMS Committee



later today. 

Cynthia Wright-Johnson; Seminar with MIEMSS on Ambulance Safety – not on construction



Looking at Safety issues



People are getting injured on ambulances more than on the fire scene.



75-80% of the company calls are EMS.

Bill Dousa – Chair of EMS Committee



Safety Seminar to addresss:




1. Drivers training – no standard




2. Driver qualifications – no standard





Evaluating risk behavior – points on drivers record and still driving 





emergency vehicles




3. Lights and sirens usage: very seldom do lights and sirens make a difference





It is better to run cold with cardiac patient so the providers can do CPR.





The public expects to see lights and sirens to get to the hospital





Lights and sirens to the hospital doesn’t make a difference





Goal – to write a “White paper” – where we go in  Maryland for safety





Looking for best practices.




4. SOPs need to be sent to Cynthia Wright-Johnson for evaluation

John Fisher – NFPA had standards for driving

Dan Stevens –(From Training Commission)

Drivers license in exempt program – requires looking at training program before exempting cards are issued. 



BFIS doesn’t meet NFPA standard



Looked at several programs – approved MFRI 



Companies with driver exempt is better than Class A driver (EVOC is for fire apparatus as 




Class A is for commercial driving)



First step in driver training is EVOC class. 



Enforcement – by company vs by county for taking EVOC.



MSFA can recommend a minimum for a standard for counties, company. – Minimum – EVOC



Must have HazMat Ops to be on scene – Federal law



Best practices – recommendations



NFPA- writing standards for ambulances – Looking out for own – manufacturing on commercial



We need some input

John  - Major task for safety Committee – Ambulance Safety



Use 1002 Standard for driving – at least 5 hours of training on each style of apparatus

Johnie Roth- Trainng – Got a lot of out of combination meeting – Information needs to get disseminated 



to association and troops.

John Fisher – Sends information out to committee members as soon as he gets it. 



How can we help the individual companies to see the safety factor?



How do we convert the companies? 



Talk to younger ones coming up – Older persons are stuck in their ways



Ask committee members to report to the county associations. 



“Courage to be Safe” is owned by the National Fallen FireFighters Foundation



Conference – Maryland Life Safety Task Force held earlier



Life Safety Seminar – at MFRI -manufacturers came and explained their products – sell safety




Attended by Maryland fire fighters- Focus keeping volunteers




Had Pres of State Fire Fighters Union and others

Round the Room: 

Robin and Pappy Hahn – They are trying to get message back to Cecil along with David



Meaders and Ray Stevens. Canteens are on scenes


John Fisher – Any responder in any capacity by law must have HazMat Awareness


Robin Hahn – Project for year – SeatBelt Safety


JR – Use valuable resources – Ladies Auxiliary is a valuable resource


Tom M – Demo on possible presentation at next years – panel with question to each other – to




audience


Pappy – 5 year old grandson is Fire Chief – He insisted on safety seat while riding in the OC 



parade. He was told he was not in compliance by not sitting on the rear deck of the vehicle.


Dan Stevens – Another initiative – minimum standards – looking at common SOPs for group



RIP – jurisdiction in Baltimore area – 



Evacuation tones are different in different areas – looking at regional operation at group



Will keep us advised through MSFA Standards committee – more to come



Baltimore Beltway vs DC Beltway – Howard County runs with both

Next Safety Committee –Sunday,  November 13, Parsonburg  VFC– 1 PM following the Executive Com mtg.

Next Executive Committee meeting – Parsonsburg – November 12-13, 2011

No meeting in December. January meeting will be January 15, 2012 at MFRI in College Park at 10 AM.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:45 am

A delicious lunch was served by the Pleasant Valley VFCo – Thank you.

Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara Steiner

 
```1       The Firefighter Life Safety Summit held in Tampa, FL, in March 2004 produced 16 major initiatives designed to give the fire service a blueprint for making changes:
1.     Define and advocate the need for a cultural change within the fire service relating to safety, incorporating     


leadership, management, supervision, accountability and personal responsibility. 

2.     Enhance the personal and organizational accountability for health and safety throughout the fire service. 
3.     Focus greater attention on the integration of risk management with incident management at all levels, 


including strategic, tactical, and planning responsibilities. 
4.     Empower all firefighters to stop unsafe practices. 
5.     Develop and implement national standards for training, qualifications, and certification (including regular


 re-certification) that are equally applicable to all firefighters, based on the duties they are expected to 


perform. 
6.     Develop and implement national medical and physical fitness standards that are equally applicable to all 


firefighters, based on the duties they are expected to perform. 
7.     Create a national research agenda and data collection system that relate to the initiatives. 
8.     Utilize available technology wherever it can produce higher levels of health and safety. 
9.     Thoroughly investigate all firefighter fatalities, injuries, and near misses. 
10.  Ensure grant programs support the implementation of safe practices and/or mandate safe practices as an 


eligibility requirement. 
11.  Develop and champion national standards for emergency response policies and procedures. 
12.  Develop and champion national protocols for response to violent incidents. 
13.  Provide firefighters and their families access to counseling and psychological support. 
14.  Provide public education more resources and champion it as a critical fire and life safety program. 
15.  Strengthen advocacy for the enforcement of codes and the installation of home fire sprinklers. 

16.  Make safety a primary consideration in the design of apparatus and equipment.

